CONSERVATION COMMISSION

October 8, 2015

MEETING MINUTES
Present: Vice Chair Earley, Karen Bordeau, Mary Ahlgren, Dot Banks, Brian Mokler and Katy Wells; Alternate, Dick Ayers; Alternate
 Open   At 7:10m Vice Chair Earley recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order. 

Minutes   Dot Banks made a motion to approve the minutes of 09/10/15, with corrections 2nd by Karen, all were in favor.

Brian Mokler made a motion to approve the minutes of 9/28/15, Special Meeting, with corrections 2nd by Dot all were in favor.
Old Business
Town owned lots

Vice Chair Earley reported that Chair Crosby was not present tonight, but there were supposed to be 3 bids in the mailbox for us to review.  Chair Crosby was in favor of the highest bidder.  Vice Chair Earley opened the letter envelope from Martin Forestry and only 1 bid was enclosed from HB Logging LLC and there was no total nor was it consistent with their last bid sheet submitted.  Brian made a motion to table the decision to award the contract to any logger at this time, until the Commission receives uniform bids from the forester, 2nd by Mary. Discussion:  The commission members discussed the request from the minutes of the 9/28/15 special meeting.  Jon Martin was not present tonight to answer any questions regarding these issues.  The envelope only contained one bid not three and Vice Chair Earley stated that there should have been three to review.  Karen stated that the commission needs to vote to accept the bid and then a contract should be written.  Brian agreed there should be steps taken in the process that do not seem to be followed.  Vote:  All were in favor.  Item tabled (bid sheet from tonight filed in the ConComm file for the New Boston Rd Lot)
Vice Chair Earley will contact Chair Crosby and let him know there were missing documents and that we need more information to make a proper decision.


Vice Chair Earley reported he spoke with the abutting land owner to the town trails, Charlotte regarding access to the cellar hole along the trail system.  No decision was made.  
Earth Day
Listed on the town web site.  

Field and Forest Trails update

Vice Chair Earley reported that on 10/13/15 at 10 am the students from the New Hampton School will return to finish the trail work.  


Katy reported that she is working on the information that Dr. Willett had mentioned about the cellar holes on the trail system.

Mail and Correspondence 


Items filed from DES.


Vice Chair Earley reported he is registered for the upcoming annual conference on 11/7.

Vice Chair Earley reported that Andy Fast sent the commission an updated list of country foresters. Katy will make a file.

Vice Chair Earley reviewed the treasurer’s report for the non-lapsing funds.  It appeared we did not receive an accounting for the Forestry maintenance fund.  Katy will request from treasurer.  

Other

Mary made a motion to have Vice Chair John Earley find someone to brush hog the field/meadows on the trail system at a cost not to exceed $650, to be expended from the forestry maintenance non lapsing fund upon approved invoice, 2nd by Brian all were in favor.  Quotes or requests to be requested from Dan Swain/Swain Landscaping LLC and Aaron Abbott.  
Adjourn    
At 8:07 pm, Mary made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Brian all were in favor.
 Respectfully submitted,        Katy Wells; Alternate member and Secretary
